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NEW MEMBERS:
Merry Mac Farm, Elk River (as a certified stable); and Dr. S. R. Maxeiner,
Jr., and Karen Nelson. Welcome!

HAPPY BIRTHDAY MHC!!

The MHC will celebrate its 50th anniversary on December 7th--and you are ALL
invited! It will be combined with the annual meeting of members to be held
at the Shrine Clubhouse (Malkerson's Stables), Chaska, beginning at 6:30
p.m. You need not be a member to come, but members will be voting on new
directors for the MHC. Also included in the evening program will be infor-
mation on MEC (MN Equestrian Center), activities of the MHC and Expo, the
award of our first annual scholarship, the 1985 MN Horseman of the Year
award, a review of old equestrian costumes, a raffle of a number of valu-
able prizes, a buffet, and two special announcements (no admission and
informal). Everyone, COME!

DIRECTORS:

The term of each director of the MHC runs for three years. The terms are
staggered. For 1985, Sharon Schroeder, Trina Joyce, Dr. Bruce Viren, Mark
Ward and Verne Greenlee expire. Verne has expressed a desire not to seek
reelection (although he will continue to represent the MHC a the AHC State
Horse Council meetings); Dale Froyum (1987) will resign effective 12/31/85
due to time constraints; and Anne Farr (1986) resigned in October (to run a
charter sailboat operation in the Caribbean). In searching for good re-
placements, we have come up with nine names for seven positions (information
forwarded to members under separate cover). Members: please come to our
annual meeting and vote for our new directors.

LOSS OF A FRIEND:
Tony Gasser, Minnesota Horseman of the Year for 1979, died September 20 at

age 79. Tony was prominent in the MN horse industry for nearly half a
century. In fact, he helped organize, and became the first president of,
the MN Horse Owners' & Breeders' Association (now the MHC). Thereafter, he

continued to morally and financially support a variety of equine activities.
He will be missed by all who knew him!

EXPO I:

The big weekend is April 19-20 at the Minneapolis Auditorium. The contracts
will be going out in about 3-4 weeks to all prior exhibitors and a number of
new ones. We are again planning for the tack sale which was so succesful
last year. Our keynote speaker this year is Richard Harris of Woodlake, CA
(see below). Our Saturday evening (catered) reception for horsemen will be
held on an upper floor of the Minneapolis Auditorium (open to all for a
small additional charge). Although plans are far from being finalized, the
Minnesota Equestrian Committee is looking at producing a special benefit
event for late afternoon Sunday. More on this later.

EXPO II:

The pricing of horse stalls will be different for "industry" exhibitors in
1986. In order to promote a variety of horses exhibited, and support the
breed organizations, the first "official breed representative" of a non-
proflt equestrian organization will be able to obtain a stall at $75 for the
entire weekend. Each additional (stall) exhibitor will be charged the
pormal $150. The commercial rate is unchanged at $300/stall. Additionally

if any llve—horge exhibitor wishes to stall (and exhibit) a different horsé
Sunday, there will be no objection to the exchange of horses after exhibi-

tion hours on Saturday and before openin o
R i p g time on Sunday--but please clear






